December 13, 2006

Dear Governor Bredesen:

As Governor, you have shown remarkable leadership in improving Tennessee’s K-12 educational system and in bringing salaries for Tennessee teachers to the level of other Southern Regional Educational Board (SREB) states. We salute your strong guidance in improving the welfare of our state’s K-12 teachers, and now ask that you show this same leadership in improving the salaries and welfare of higher education teachers at the University of Tennessee (Knoxville, Chattanooga, Martin, Memphis, Tullahoma).

Over the ten year period from 1994 to 2004, Tennessee experienced a notable decline in college and university faculty salaries in comparison to other SREB states. The 2005 SREB Fact Book on Higher Education (pp. 159-160) reveals that in the last ten years, Tennessee slipped to 15th position among 16 SREB states in percentage of salary increase over this time period, with only Arkansas lower in average college and university salary increase. Many staff at our colleges and universities have also experienced serious comparative declines in wages.

We are pleased that the Tennessee Education Lottery Scholarship program has made it possible for more Tennesseans to attend college. However, we are concerned that many citizens of Tennessee apparently believe that money from the lottery has also enhanced operational and salary funds for higher education institutions, just as in public schools, when in fact the support has flowed exclusively to student scholarship support.

We are proud to serve the University of Tennessee and state of Tennessee, and we want to work with President Petersen to strengthen the University’s position in becoming one of the country’s most respected institutions of higher education. To accomplish this goal, however, Tennessee must move to increase faculty salaries to at least the SREB average.

This letter is transmitted to you on behalf of the Faculty Senate of the University of Tennessee at Knoxville, which formally endorsed it. We appreciate your concern for higher education in Tennessee. 

Louis J. Gross, Ph.D. 

Faculty Senate President, 

The University of Tennessee at Knoxville

cc: Knox County Delegation to the Tennessee State Legislature

      University of Tennessee Board of Trustees

      President Petersen

      Chancellor Crabtree

